STANDARDS COMMITTEE
5th June, 2006

Meeting commenced:
1.00 p.m.
"
ended:
1.55 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillors E. Burgoyne, K. Garrido, Joe Murphy and Pennington

Independent Members



Mr. Dunne

1.
APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN 2006/07

RESOLVED:
THAT Mr. Brian Dunne be appointed as Chairman of the Committee for the municipal year 2006/07.

(Mr. Dunne - in the Chair)

2.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence was submitted on behalf of Councillor Norman Owen and Mrs. Jackie Flynn.

3.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 6th March, 2006, were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

4.
STANDARDS BOARD FOR ENGLAND BULLETINS
Submitted the Standards Board for England Bulletins Issues 28 and 29, on which consideration was given to the following key issues:-

· Code of Conduct Clarification with regard to Declarations of Interests.

· Decisions of Adjudication Panel for England Tribunal Hearings.

· Councillor Mabon Dane - Haverhill Town Council.

· Councillor David Adami - North Dorset District Council.

· London Borough of Islington.

· Amendments to Schedule 12A (Access to Information Provisions) on the Local Government Act 1972.

· Code of Conduct - Prejudicial Interests.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the bulletins be noted.



(2) THAT the Monitoring Officer make arrangements for the advice with regard to prejudicial interests, as detailed in bulletin 29 to be circulated to all Members of the City Council.

5.
ETHICAL GOVERNMENT MEMBERS SURVEY
Submitted information providing a statistical analysis of the recent Ethical Government Survey which had been undertaken by all Members of the City Council.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Chairman and the Monitoring Officer, meet to take a more detailed look at the findings of the Ethnical Government Survey, so as to enable any specific areas of concern to be drawn out and presented at the next meeting of the Committee.

6.
ALAN EASTWOOD

Alan Eastwood reported that it was to be the last meeting of the Standards Committee he would be attending prior to taking up a new post with Bolton MBC.  He thanked all Members of the Committee both past and present for their support to him in his role as Monitoring Officer.  The Chairman responded by thanking Alan for his valued service, and providing his expertise to the Committee and the Council as a whole.  Other Members of the Committee concurred with the Chairman’s sentiments, and added their own expressions of thanks.

R:\status\working\admin\omin\scem050606.doc

